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CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





TOYOTA T-TEN TECHNOLOGY 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES

Wednesday, April 22, 2015
11:00 am 
Toyota Regional Sales Office, Portland, OR

Members Present: Grant Lord, Broadway Toyota; Steven Schumacher, Beaverton Toyota; Smiles Dominici, Beaverton Toyota, John Duncan, Gresham Toyota; Bob Lavrinovich, Ron Tonkin; Aric Savage, Ron Tonkin; Toyota; John Krebsbach, TMS; Don Waters, Wilsonville Toyota Rick Murray, Royal Moore Toyota, David Griffin, Vancouver Toyota; Kerry Kessee, Vancouver Toyota; Mark Sherman, Vancouver Toyota; Keily Coyle, Gresham Toyota; Mark Welsh, McMinnville Toyota Brian Hebert, Toyota Portland Region DSPM; Brad Cloe, Lum’s auto center
Members Absent: Ken Cornelison, Gresham Toyota; Dave Bora, Toyota Portland Region; Tony Tsai, Toyota Portland Region; Dave VandeLinde, Lexus of Portland 
Clark College: Jason Crone, Toyota T-TEN Coordinator 
Jason began his presentation at 11:00 am.
After a review of the agenda by the committee, the agenda was approved unanimously.  

Steve Schumacher motioned to approve the November 7, 2014 meeting minutes. Kerry Kesee seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved. 
Election of officers: 
Jason talked to the committee about the need to elect officers and asked for nominations or volunteers. Steve Schumacher volunteered to be Chair and Kerry Kessee volunteered to be Vice Chair. Rick Murray motioned to approved Steve and Kerry as Chair and Vice Chair. The committee unanimously approved the motion.
Discussion on ASE progress:
Jason informed the committee that all students in the Clark College T-TEN program are required to pass ASE exams. He showed the members a spread sheet with all the Clark College automotive student ASE scores and said that the first year class had a 58% pass rate on the A6 exam and a 50% pass rate on the A5 exam after their first attempt. He said five students did not pass the A6 exam and are on academic probation and will be dropped from the program if they don’t complete the requirement. John Krebsbach said that the scores presented where a major improvement over the old program. Jason said that the second year class had a 100% pass rate on A6 and that two members of that class had passed all 8 ASE and L1. Jason said this was the first time in the history of the program that a student has passed L1 while still in the program. The committee was very impressed by this and congratulated the T-TEN program for all its hard work and the instructors for their dedication.
NATEF update:
Jason informed the committee that Tonia Haney had just managed the entire NATEF certification process, from self-study report to site visit and accomplishing all tasks required of the Clark College T-TEN program for recertification for the next five years. Jason reported that Tonia said “We had a NATEF reaccreditation team on-site Monday for our 5-year renewal evaluation.  The visit was extremely successful with comments like “beautiful facility”, “exceptional organization”, “dedicated, student-focused instructors”.  While there were suggestions for improvement, they were minor with no ‘deal breakers’.  Basically, all standards were labeled as above average, with curriculum labeled as “very strong”.  This team will be recommending renewal of our NATEF accreditation for the T-TEN program. Jason thanked all the committee members for their participation in the process and a special thanks to Ron Tonkin for sending a staff member to help with the onsite visit. Jason reported that the onsite visit was a positive visit but that the evaluations team did have some recommendations. They recommended having dealership employees be added to the committee. Jason recommended forming a technician steering committee made up of mentor technicians. This committee could meet and discuss more accurately the programs curricular relevance to the industry and suggest need changes. The committee members all agreed that this was a good idea. The committee asked that the steering committees reports be brought back to the parts and service managers for report out and discussion.
Discussion on Internships:

Jason informed the committee that the internships where going well but that over the last year a few areas could be improved upon.  Jason showed the committee a slide with a time sheet turned in by one of the student during a recent internship. Jason explained that each student turned in a job log each week of the internship of all the jobs that where performed. Jason suggested that this assignment could be enhanced if the mentor technicians reviewed the job log each week and made comments on the jobs that they felt had items of note. Both positive and negative items should be noted. Jason said that this would be very helpful both from a class management perspective but also would provide valuable information during the two evaluations that each intern receives. Jason said it could also be helpful from a managerial standpoint as supervisors could see how technicians are using interns and help keep track of that interaction to see that the students are getting the most out of the internship. Steve Schumacher asked the other members how they are using their interns and ask if they are being used on the oil change racks. Steve said he felt that if students are being used in this way it was a disservice to the students. All the members agreed on this point. Don Waters asked Jason if the college could put on a two day training class to teach mentor technicians on how to be mentor technicians. Jason said that a class could be put together if there was enough interest. The committee members all agreed that a two day class was a good idea and asked Jason to look into the costs and viability of such a class and report back at the next meeting. 
Other Business:
Jason asked if there was any other business. Brad Cloe asked if there was a possibility of Clark College having student housing for distance dealers. Jason said that it was possible but would require a guaranteed number of students. Lum’s Toyota, Capital Toyota, McMinnville Toyota all said that they were very interested in the idea and would like to know more at the next meeting. Jason said he would try to get more information on the subject and report back at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 pm.
Prepared/submitted by Jason Crone 4/22/14
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